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More reflections on the Season of Lent… 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
We are now almost two weeks into the Season of Lent, the six weeks that lead up to Easter when we 
are invited to reflect, repent, pray, and journey with Jesus to Jerusalem in his final days as we prepare 
our hearts and minds for Holy Week and Easter. 
 
On Sunday 2/18, our Director of Christian Education, Rose Koepp, led the time with children and 
introduced them to the practice of “Burying our Alleluias” for Lent. This means that from now until 
Easter, we won’t sing any hymns or say any prayers that use the word “Alleluia.” Here’s how Rose 
described this practice to our kids: 
 
Today, we are going to talk about putting something away for a while… 
 
This week marks the beginning of the Season of Lent.  What does that mean?! We aren’t talking 
about the dryer lint, or pocket lint, or even belly button lint; we are talking about Lent, spelled 
LENT, which is what we call the 40 days leading up to Easter Sunday.  
 
On Easter Sunday we will have a big celebration because we are excited and happy that Jesus rose 
from the dead, but for the next 40 days we are going to spend some time being more serious and 
thoughtful.  
 
While we are being serious and thoughtful, we are going to think about why we need Jesus and why 
Jesus’ death and resurrection are so important to us. Sometimes we make mistakes and we don’t 
love other people the way that God teaches us to, but God loves us and forgives us. These are the 
things we want to think about as we prepare our hearts and minds for Easter.  
 
To help us be a little more serious and thoughtful, we are going to put something away; we are 
going to put away our alleluias.  
 
Have you heard that word before, ‘Alleluia’? Alleluia is a word we say or sing in church sometimes; 
it means “Praise the Lord!” It’s a very exciting and happy word. So, if we want to spend Lent being a 
little bit more serious and thoughtful, we are going to put away the 
word Alleluia for the next six weeks. So, we aren’t going to sing the 
song “Glory to God” or any songs that use the word “alleluia” and we 
won’t say it in our prayers either.  
 
Today in Sunday school you were given a butterfly to color. On top of 
that butterfly is the word ‘Alleluia’. We are going to put all of your 
Alleluias into this box. Then I’m going to take the box, and I’m going 
to bury it in the ground. On Easter morning, I’ll dig the box back up  
and bring back our alleluias! On that day, we’ll say “Christ is Risen! 
Christ is risen indeed! Alleluia!” Because we are glad that Jesus is 
alive!                                                                                                                                 Continued 
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Let’s pray:  
Dear God, we do not always follow and love you like we want to. Thank you for your love and for 
this season of Lent where we can experience your grace. Help us wait with eagerness for the time we 
will raise our Alleluias and celebrate your victory and new life! Amen.  
 
This week, Rose and I actually took an adventure to the church basement underneath the sanctuary. 
We buried the box of alleluias under the dirt floor, and they will be resurrected with great joy when we 
celebrate Easter! You can watch the video of us doing that at this link: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bJUtYYJWKs  
 
In addition to this practice, I want to remind you of the weekly devotional guide we are publishing 
during the Season of Lent. Each day provides a scripture and a prayer written by Pastor Damen to 
reflect on. We are including a paper copy in the bulletin on Sunday, and a digital copy is available on 
our website at this link: https://fpchastings.org/devotions/ 
 
I continue to pray that the Season of Lent will be a meaningful time of reflection for each of you.  
 
Your Servant in Christ, 

 

 
Pastor Greg 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bJUtYYJWKs
https://fpchastings.org/devotions/


March Greeters and Ushers 
 

March Ushers (Team #1) Captain – Chuck Hastings, Elaine Specht, Kim Creech 

March Greeters 

 
 
 

 

 

 

   

MARCH MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

3 May & Ira Wierenga Katharine Davis 

10 Mary Kay LaMaster, Jean Barber Melissa Davis 

17 Cathy & John Pershing Mary Fisk 

Palm Sunday 24 Laurie & Brian Johnson Stephanie Bliss 

Easter 31 Kathy Utter Melissa Davis 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 2/27 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 11:45am Habitat for Humanity Board Parlor 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
2/28 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5-7:15pm PreK-12th grade WNL Various 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers  Basement 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir  Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 2/29 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/1 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 
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Sunday 3/3 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

 9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service In-person, Facebook, Radio 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 3/4 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/5 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm United Harvest Board Meeting PEACE NW Classroom 

 7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
3/6 

11am PW Coord Team Library 

 11:45am PW Program and Luncheon Fellowship Hall 

 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5-7:15pm PreK-12th Grade WNL Various 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 3/7 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5-9pm Tabor College and Hastings College 
Choir Concert 

Sanctuary 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/8 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 

Sunday 3/10  Daylight Savings Time Begins  

 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

  NO Sunday School  

 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

mailto:Sbbrooks52@gmail.com


  



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Langenberg Lesson Applications 

Langenberg Lesson Applications for Spring 2024 are now available. Parents of students 

in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of private music 

instruction. Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any 

band/orchestral instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parents must be 

members of First Presbyterian Church and students must be active participants in the 

church choir/music program. Although grants are renewable, parents MUST RE-APPLY 

EACH SEMESTER. Applications are available in the church office or on the church 

website and are DUE APRIL 1, 2024 



 



  



 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 
Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


